
 
 

 
 
 

HARDHOLDER – JULY 2011 
       BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

               
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES JULY 19, 2011 
1. The monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by the president.  
2. MAIL CALL 

• No report 
3. TREASURER’S REPORT. 

• BCGC and Camp Fickes accounts are in proper order. 
• The 4th of July matches took in less than $3000 after expenses. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented 

4. MEMBERSHIP REPORT  
•  Membership applications were received from Gunther Haffler, Nick Patch and Tim 

Torongear.   A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept them as new members. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Membership report as presented 

5. NEWSLETTER REPORT 

• The newsletter is on schedule with 116 electronic and six paper newsletters sent in June. 
• 30 members are not receiving the newsletter either electronically or by mail. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Newsletter report as presented 

6. ARMORER’S REPORT 

• The President reported that Kent Beach resigned as the club’s Armorer because of poor 
health.   

7. CLINIC REPORT 

• No report   
8.   HIGH POWER REPORT 

• There were 48 participants –including 8 Marine Reservists - in the July 4th rifle 
matches and eighteen in the EIC pistol matches. 

• It was reported that Bill Zollinger has resigned as the High Power Director. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Newsletter report as 

presented 
9. JUNIORS REPORT 

• John Downey reported that he had not received any responses to the survey that was 
attached to the June newsletter and requested that it be reissued with the July newsletter. 

• John said that the junior program would be structured to accommodate the age range of 
the participants. 

• John is working on developing a set of range rules specifically for the juniors. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Juniors Report as presented 

10. RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT 

• Ron Smith reported that only three people showed up for the June 25th work party. A 
discussion of what could be done to increase workday participation occurred.   

• Jerry Fischer replaced the impact berm markers 
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• Jerry Fischer circulated his design of a cell phone antenna structure for the stat house.  
He will obtain a fabrication quote.     

• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Range Officer’s report as 
presented 

11. OLD BUSINESS 
• The Camp Fickes Incorporation and stock distribution is still a work in process. 
• Sam Morris is still waiting for the quotes for the BOD liability insurance. 
• The improved/additional range signage was discussed at length and is still a work in 

process but is nearing completion. 
• Dabney Crump contacted Elk Creek Sand and Gravel concerning the grading work that 

is needed.  He is waiting for them to provide a cost estimate. 
12. NEW BUSINESS 

• The BOD reinstated the August meeting.   
• The BOD appointed John Williams and Sam Morris as co-armorers to replace Kent Beach. 
• The BOD decided to schedule the “Hunter Sight In” days to coincide with the Camp 

Fickes Open House.  
 

A motion was made and passed to adjourn at 8:05 pm. 
NOTICES 
1.  Reminder 
No open fires are allowed at the range. If it can’t be put out by turning a knob or flipping a switch, it is not allowed.  
2.  Volunteer Request - Gun shows 
Volunteers are needed to assist in passing out leaflets at the August and September Tanner gun shows.  Contact 
Sam Morris ((303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com if you can help.  You get to help the club, see the gun 
show for free and satisfy a portion of your work bond. 
3.  2011 Gatekeepers  
We still have many gatekeeper positions to fill.   The gatekeeper schedule is posted on the club website - 
BCGC.com.  Please contact the Camp Fickes President, Dabney Crump, at 303-324-1084 or by email at 
dabney@dhcrump.com if you wish to schedule your gatekeeper day(s) now. 
4.  Coming Events  
 Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and BCGC club events and 
notices. 
 
2011 BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
PRESIDENT / MIKE BRAZELL / jmbrazsam@wispertel.net         
VICE PRESIDENT / BARRETT BENSON / bsqaured@q.com          
SECRETARY / MIKE WALTON  - (303/757-4304) / bigbadgerboy@yahoo.com         
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com         
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / GAVIN WEEKLEY- (303-949-9821) / Weekleyclan@juno.com         
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DAN GABEL - 303/429-8041        
RANGE OFFICER / RON SMITH – (303-838-9632) / PJ@FORETHOUGHT.net 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / jerry.fischer50@gmail.com         
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / OPEN  
CMP COORDINATOR / OPEN 
TRAINING OFFICER / PETE JEND / epjend317@gmail.com 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / JOHN DOWNEY – (303-456-8694) / moosy500@hotmail.com         
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / JACK GAYNOR / BCGC_E_NEWS@q.com     
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE /OPEN    
APPOINTED CLUB OFFICERS  
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKeon / (303-838-4026) 
CO-ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
CO-ARMORER / JOHN WILLIAMS  (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
 
The next regular BCGC BOD meeting will be held on Tuesday August 16th at the Golden Community 
Center, 1470 10th Street, Golden, CO 80401 (303) 384-8100 in the Beaver Brook Room from 6:00 to 8:00pm. 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Buffalo Creek Youth Program  
 

Hello members, 
                           My name is John Downey and I am interested in starting The Buffalo 
Creek Youth shooting Program again. We have a unique opportunity to help the 
community by sharing our knowledge and passion with interested youth, organizations 
and individuals by providing a program that teaches safety, sportsmanship, cooperation 
and lifelong skills in a safe fun environment. Please fill out the survey and let me know 
what you think, any suggestions are welcome! 

1. What are your ideas and or expectations for a youth program? 
 

2. Do you have any interested children (8-18)? 
 

3.  Do they have interested friends? 
 

4. Would you be willing to assist? I.e.: transportation, chaperones, time. 
 

5. Are you a NRA rifle instructor? 
 

6. Are you a NRA Range Safety officer? 
 

7. Any special knowledge you can contribute to group? 
 

8. Any other ideas, suggestions or concerns? 
 
Thank you for your ideas! You can reach me with questions or 
Concerns at BCYP2011@hotmail.com Attn: john.  
                                  303-456-8694 
 
Please add your contact information. 
Name: 
Phone: 
E-mail: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BCGC 
P.O. BOX 16280 
GOLDEN, COLORADO 80402 
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